From: Taylor, Robert

To: Sunseri, Matthew

Cc: Moore, Scott; Burkhart, Larry; Bradford, Anna; Caldwell, Bob; Johnson, Marieliz; Dudek, Michael; Betancourt
Luis; Chen, Lin; Mitchell, Recasha; Smith, Tanya; Billoch Colon, Araceli

Subject: Response to ACRS"s March 26, 2020 Letter on Topical Report “Rod Ejection Accident Methodology.” TR-0716-
50350, Revision 1

Date: Thursday, April 09, 2020 8:46:09 AM

Dear Chairman Sunseri,

In your letter dated March 26, 2020 (ML20086Q959), the ACRS reported on the
Committee’s review of the NRC staff’s safety evaluation of the NuScale topical report TR-
0716-50350, Revision 1, “Rod Ejection Accident Methodology.”

Your letter contained the following two conclusions and recommendations:

1. Topical report TR-0716-50350 provides an acceptable methodology for analyses of rod
ejection accidents, subject to the limitation of its application to the NuScale reactor design.
2. The staff's SE report should be issued.

The NRC staff appreciates the ACRS’s review and recommendation and plans to issue the
approved version of the topical report by June 2020.

The NRC staff also appreciates the time and effort the ACRS has devoted to this important
subject, as reflected in meetings held with the ACRS Subcommittee for NuScale on
February 19-20, 2020, and the ACRS Full Committee on March 5-6 2020, and looks
forward to future interactions with the Committee as part of its NuScale review activities.

Best regards,
Rob

Robent M. Taglon

Deputy Office Director for New Reactors
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
(office) 301-415-1270
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